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Metro Holds 3rd Annual Sustainability Summit

Today, Director O’Connor, Director Katz and I attended the 3rd Annual Metro Sustainability Summit. The Summit co-hosted by the Consulate General of Switzerland in Los Angeles, focused on collaboration and planning methods for sustainable communities by increasing transportation choices. This year’s summit offered experts from a variety of fields that came together to give a comprehensive look at some of the best practices in sustainable living and transportation modes for reducing energy consumption. Mayor Villaraigosa delivered the keynote address on sustainability practices in the Los Angeles region, Measure R and the 30/10 initiative. 
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project

The Daily News has inquired about construction activity on the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project for a special feature titled “While You Were Sleeping” that spotlights night-time activities of interest to its San Fernando and L.A. area readers. In coordination with the project team, Media Relations staff briefed the reporter on the progress of construction, and escorted a reporter and photographer on a tour of construction work activity last night. Night-time work included the excavation of hillside dirt along the Sepulveda Pass and its relocation to build an embankment within the Wilshire Boulevard ramp loops. The story with photos is expected to run next Monday. The paper has expressed an interest in running a series of spotlights showing different phases of construction activity on an ongoing basis.  
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